
Safety Meeting Minutes 
September 11, 2019 

 
The following individuals attended the September 11, 2019 meeting at Robert Reid 
Elementary School:  
Ken Blouch, Bill Meiser, Sheri Moyer, Dion Mumma, Mike Ralph, Dee Reitzi, and Cliff 
Smith.  
 
Members absent: Dan Borrelli, Tony Colemire Jodi Neuschwander, Michelle Geppert, 
Chris Sattele and Heidi Zula 
 
Bill Meiser opened the meeting at 9:44 a.m. 
 
Bill asked for a motion to approve the August 14, 2019 safety meeting minutes. Ken 
Blouch moved, and was seconded by Mike Ralph.  Minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
Bill shared that the state auditors were in the district and that they would be doing a 
walk through of the district this week. 
 
Bill shared an update regarding Navigate changing platforms. Bill said he would be 
participating on a conference call on Friday. 
 
The district has received the countywide radios however, before distributing training 
needs to occur. 
 
The district has sent out water samples for lead testing and are waiting for the results. 
 
Unable to report any workman’s compensation claims due to Heidi not being at 
meeting. 
 
Roundtable: Ken Blouch raised a concern regarding the bottom portion of the chain-link 
fence at Kunkel.  Bill asked Dee to get quotes.  Sheri Moyer said the sidewalk and trees 
at the Administration Building are a tripping hazardous.  Bill noted that this is concern 
for several years and has previously received quotes and discussed with board.  No 
discussion has been made. 
 
The committee toured the school and found several doors to be not secured.  Bill 
followed up with the principal, Trevor Saylor and the issues have been resolved.  
 
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 9; 2019 at the Middle School 
 
Meeting ended at 10:31 a.m. 
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